Meeting Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting
Safe Haven, Inc.

Thursday,  April 26, 2018
PRESENT: Board Members:

(X) Jason Geck
 
(X) Steve Leider
 () Carolyn Sprague

 (X) Sanne Berrig 

() Kathy Shriber 

(X) Kim Kloecker

(X) Nancy Brunner 



 
( ) Emily Springman represents Snow’s Management, INC.
EXCUSED: Kathy Shriber
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:08 PM in the Safehaven Office.
Approve Meeting Minutes: The March 22nd minutes were presented.  Nancy Brunner made a motion to approve the meeting minutes. Jason Geck seconded the motion.  All present board members voted in favor and the motion carried.
Owners Forum: 

No additional owners present.
FINANCIALS: Kathy will update board on latest via email.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Amerisco Quarterly Maintenance Quote: Tom will be consulted about whether we should establish a contract for periodic maintenance on boilers.  Questions still linger about time frame for maintenance needs.
SH Insurance Review: George continues investigating SF insurance policy needs.
Downspout issue: Additional bids were obtained with no action taken.
Turtl Update: Tom Kite will be contacted to ask for a quote to fix potential structural issue and need any support.
NEW BUSINESS:

Roofing Needs:  The next building in line to have roof work is units 11-14.  However, based on current reserves, the board is holding off on any work for time being.

Lawn Care:  After much discussion, the board decided to switch lawn care from Alpine to Caliber based on pricing and services provided.
Tree Care: The Board voted to approve up to $2,000 for tree trimming services all around SF based on bids received.
Satellite Dishes: SF has an existing policy preventing items (antennae, dishes, etc.)  be attached to roofs.  This was established to items from penetrating roof and causing leaks/damage.  Please notify board and/or ask questions prior to working with any satellite dish providers.
2018 Goals: 

Condo conversion:  Sanne Berrig is going to investigate past findings on conversion pros/cons as a possible solution to financing limitations.

By-law changes: Jason and Steve will struggle to find time to work on this over the year.  Volunteers are welcome to assist participate and motivate.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: N/A
NEXT MEETING: June 28 at 6pm
ADJOURNMENT: With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:57 PM. 
Respectfully,

Jason Geck for Stephanie Conkey, Association Manager
